                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 17TH AUGUST  2015. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison, Earley, Llewellyn, Richards and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
Prior to the meeting a presentation was received from Chris Slann and Frankie Goldspink of the New Carnival Company. The company had applied for a grant from the Heritage lotter fund to develop an arts programme across the Island with the mission of community engagement and development. The result of the application would not be known until September but an event had been planned for Newchurch in October whatever the outcome of the grant application and local organisations were involved in its planning.
The Chairman thanked the New Carnival Company for a useful and informative presentation.

                                                                    MINUTES
110/15    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                              Councillors  Harris and Rouse.
111/15    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

                                                                           None         
112/15    MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 20TH JULY 2015.
               On the proposition of Councillor Richards seconded by Councillor Vincent it was –
               RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 20th July be approved with the addition of the 

                                        attendance of Councillors Rouse and Vincent..

113/15   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
               On the proposition of Councillor  Vincent, seconded by Councillor Llewellyn it was –
               RESOLVED: (i) To approve the accounts for July.
                                       (ii)To approve payment of cheque numbers 2273 to 2279.
                It was noted that an application form and confirmation of the Councils position in respect of the War 

                Memorial would be required by the NPSCA before the agreed contribution to its replenishment could be 

                paid. The Clerk would  send the required documentation to Councillor Vincent

114/15   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
               Councillor Richards reported on an Appeals Committee decision at IWC concerning bus fare to a non 

               allocated school. He had received three complaints concerning traffic in the Shute, the need for keep clear 

               road markings outside the Parish Hall and 30mph road marking on the road to Apse Heath. 
115/15   PARISH COUNCILLORS  REPORTS

               Councillor Earley reported on the months crime figures which included a vehicle collision, three public 
               order and harassment cases and one case of Anti Social Behaviour.
               Councillor Llewellyn had received a request from a business to have a link to the website. He had advised 

               that such was not in accordance with agreed Council procedure and could not be undertaken.

               Councillor Vincent reported a concern of parishioners that the height of a tree at the hairpin bend at 

               Winford was obscuring the vision of oncoming vehicles and needed to be cut back. She also reported that 

               Councillor Rouse had observed traffic coming in and out of the village for a period of ninety minutes, 

               during which time a Coughlan vehicle(s) had passed through on eleven occasions.
               Councillor Richards had received an anonymous letter concerning a tree at Three Cross and potholes, it 

               was noted that action could not be taken in response to anonymous items of communication.
               Councillor Davison reported that IWALC had called an informal meeting of all Mayors & Chairmen to 

               discuss local issues. IWALC had written to Andrew Turner MP, supporting the Island Line inclusion in 

               the future area rail franchise. She also reported on the condition of the noticeboards (the Clerk to put on 

               the Agenda for the September meeting)               
               RESOLVED: That the reports be noted and the Clerk write to Island Roads re the tree at Winford and to 

                                        Coughlan regarding routing of vehicles.
116/15   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING

               The Clerk had circulated a list of correspondence.

                With regard to the discussion at the July meeting on the Code of Conduct and its applicability to 

                Councillor Rouse on matters concerning the church, the Clerk had written to the Monitoring Officer 

                 seeking her advice. The following response had been received from the Deputy Monitoring Officer –
                ‘I see the Cllr (Cllr Gillian Rouse I presume) has this listed in her register of interests. So this means she 
                 must declare that she is a churchwarden whenever the matter is discussed. Also under your code in my 
                 view this interest is so close that she should exclude herself from any consideration in the matter at the 
                 Parish Council (last paragraph of the section in your code about personal interests).

                 So yes she certainly has a declarable interest and it is so close that under the code she should exclude 
                 herself from taking any part in its consideration by the Parish Council’.

                 The Chairman spoke on the matter and made reference to relevant sections of the Department for 

                 Communities and Local Government guide for Councillors on Openness and transparency on personal 

                  interests and to Paragraph 70 of the Councils Standing Orders.
                 After due consideration it was agreed to support the Chairman’s  proposition that failure to comply with  

                 the Code of Conduct and Standing Orders was a matter that required referring to the Monitoring Officer. 

                 Penalties to individual Councillors failing to declare an interest were severe and it was necessary to 
                 have a policy in place to protect themselves and the Parish Council of any breach of the Code of 

                 Conduct.
                 RESOLVED: That if any Councillor is considered to be in breach of the Code of Conduct or 

                                          Council Standing Orders, then the matter be referred to the Monitoring Officer.

                The Clerk would write to Councillor Rouse prior to the next meeting of the Parish Council 
                 advising of the comments of the Monitoring Officer and the above resolution.
117/15   PLANNING APPLICATIONS
               The following  application was considered –
               TCP?30310/A: 8 Hollowood Road, AGV. Proposed car port to front elevation

               RESOLVED: To make no objection to the application.
118/15    PLANNING DECISIONS
                The following decision wwas reported -

                 TCP/31239/A: Land south of Apse New Barn Farm, Ventnor Road, Shanklin. Variation of 

                                            condition to allow amendment of height to substation. Approved
                RESOLVED: That the decision be noted. 
119/15     REPLACEMENT OF BENCH OUTSIDE PARISH HALL
                Consideration was given to the placement of a new bench at the front of the Parish Hall.
                 RESOLVED: That a new recycled plastic bench be purchased of the same types as installed previously 

                                           on the cycle path and in the churchyard.  
120/15     REPLACEMENT OF FRONT DOORS TO PARISH HALL              
                 It was agreed that the front doors were in need of replacement and Councillor Richards would seek a 

                 local tradesperson to provide and undertake the works. 

               .
                 RESOLVED: That the front doors to the Parish Hall be replaced.     
121/15      PURCHASE OF PROJECTOR FOR PARISH HALL
                  Having regard to the IWC policy to no longer provide paper copies of planning applications, it was 

                  agreed that the use of a projector was the best future means of viewing planning applications at Council 

                  meetings. Councillor Llewellyn had investigated the cost of purchase, which was less than £300.
                  RESOLVED:  That Councillor Llewellyn proceed with the purchase of a projector.
122/15      REVIEW OF COUNCIL DOCUMENT STORAGE
                  Councillor Earley had researched storage facilities for Council documents but had not found anything 

                  that was suitable. It was agreed to continue the current arrangements at this time, and the  Chairman 

                  would order acid free covers for the protection of minutes and certain other documents.
                  RESOLVED: That the current storage arrangements continue at this time.
123/15       CAR PARK AT SCHOOL LANE – UPDATE
                   It was reported that the damaged sign had been repaired. With regard to the car that had remained 
                    parked in the car park for a number of weeks, the Clerk had requested owner information from the 
                    DVLA on the 27th July but had yet to receive a response.

                    RESOLVED: That the report be noted and the Clerk follow up his request to the DVLA. 
124/15       BURIAL OF ASHES POLICY
                   The Clerk reported  that ashes were buried at all locations within the cemetery.
                   RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
125/15       RURAL SERVICES NETWORK SURVEY
                  A request had been received to complete a survey regarding the building of rural communities.

                  Answers to the questions in the survey were agreed and would be submitted by Councillor Derek 
                  Llewellyn.
                   RESOLVED: That the completed survey be agreed and submitted.
126/15        BUS SERVICES – ROUTE 8

                   An e mail had been received from the Clerk of Bembridge Parish Council enquiring as to whether the 

                   Council would consider a financial contribution to support the No.8 Southern Vectis bus route. A 

                   reduction in service was anticipated which would impact on the service provided in nine local parish & 

                   town council areas. After due consideration it was –

                   RESOLVED: To agree to support the proposal on a trial basis for a period of twelve months.
127/15        DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                   The next monthly meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.30pm on Monday 21sth 

                    September   in  the Parish Hall.
                   The meeting closed at 9.02pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              21ST  SEPTEMBER 2015                                    
